

Sally Sitou MP FEDERAL MEMBER FOR REID



Dear resident,

Cumberland Council refuse the Lidcombe tip proposal

I wanted to give you an update about the development application for the proposed organic waste transfer station located at 109A Church St, Lidcombe (DA2023/0130).

Cumberland Council has completed its assessment of the proposed Lidcombe waste transfer station located at 109A Church St, Lidcombe (DA2023/0130) and have recommended to refuse the development application.

The next step is for the Sydney Central City Planning Panel to consider this proposal.

The panel will be holding a public meeting about the development application at 11am on 7 March. It will be held online via Microsoft Teams video conference. We will be sharing the link to the meeting once we have it available.

State Member for Auburn Lynda Voltz and I will be at the meeting to raise concerns from the local community about the development application.

Cumberland Council has sent the development application, assessment report and public submissions to the Sydney Central City Planning Panel for determination and will also be making a submission to the panel.

I would like to thank the Lidcombe community who participated in the process, made submissions, and made their voices heard.

If you require any further information or assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at <u>Sally.Sitou.MP@aph.gov.au</u> or by calling (02) 9715 7444.

Kind regards,

Sally Sitou MP

Member for Reid

Scan here to stay up to date with this issue!